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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

From: h2ogeol@comcast.net
Sent: Friday, January 18, 2013 8:39 PM
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health
Subject: Re: Monitoring Well Destruction for Foothill Gas (RO457)

February 28 sounds fine (for now). 
Under ACPWA requirements there should be almost nothing to dispose except what can go into any dumpster: the 
“Christy box” and one drum’s worth of auger cuttings from the portland cement well seal. These don’t demand any 
particular special handling. If there is waste disposal, then two weeks are needed for lab analysis and five weeks for a 
landfill to turn around the paperwork; that makes waste disposal records not available until near the end of March. 
  
  
  
  
  
From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health  
Sent: Friday, January 18, 2013 3:05 PM 
To: mailto:h2ogeol@comcast.net  
Cc: hooshanghadjian@sbcglobal.net  
Subject: RE: Monitoring Well Destruction for Foothill Gas (RO457) 
  
Gary, 
Thanks for the notification.  Would a February 28 submittal date for a reasonably detailed well destruction report work?  
With pressure grouting, there should be very limited waste disposal to wrap into the report. 
  
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
  
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
  
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
  
  

From: h2ogeol@comcast.net [mailto:h2ogeol@comcast.net]  
Sent: Friday, January 18, 2013 1:56 PM 
To: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health 
Cc: hooshanghadjian@sbcglobal.net 
Subject: Monitoring Well Destruction for Foothill Gas (RO457) 
  
The well destructions at Foothill Gas are scheduled for Monday January 29 
  
Thank you, 
  
Gary D. Lowe 
  
From: Detterman, Mark, Env. Health  
Sent: Monday, January 14, 2013 9:45 AM 
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To: mailto:h2ogeol@comcast.net  
Cc: mailto:hooshanghadjiian@sbcglobal.net  
Subject: Monitoring Well Destruction for Foothill Gas (RO457) 
  
Gary, 
I received your letter and ACPWA permit for the destructions last week.  Let me know when you have a driller scheduled 
and we can modify the due date, but there is a real push by the state to close out old cases and sooner is definitely better.  
Thanks, 
  
Mark Detterman 
Senior Hazardous Materials Specialist, PG, CEG 
Alameda County Environmental Health 
1131 Harbor Bay Parkway 
Alameda, CA  94502 
Direct: 510.567.6876 
Fax:    510.337.9335 
Email: mark.detterman@acgov.org 
  
PDF copies of case files can be downloaded at: 
  
http://www.acgov.org/aceh/lop/ust.htm 
  
  


